www.HurstbourneAcres.org

HURSTBOURNE ACRES POST

City Commission Members

Mayor Sean Fore

1808 Addington Avenue

491-5419 sfore@laborworksusa.com

Commissioners

Brent Hardin

9102 Bristol Avenue

491-6142 bboh@insightbb.com

Teresa Renninger

9005 Haviland Avenue

491-6014 TCRennHA@insightbb.com

Dan Kuster

1807 Woodfield Avenue

493-9199 w.kuster@insightbb.com

Sally Price

9112 Bristol Avenue

491-5627 ssprice109@hotmail.com

Clerk Michael Bolten

1913 Hurstbourne Circle

491-2883 mhb1757@insightbb.com

Treasurer John R. Price

9112 Bristol Avenue

491-5627 jrpcitytreasurer@hotmail.com

Attorney John Frith Stewart, Steve Emery

241-4660

Financial Advisor Matt Anderson

Edward Jones Co. 231-7440 Metro District Rep Jon Ackerson 18th Dist.

574-1118

State Representative Scott Brinkman 32nd House Dist.

Scott.Brinkman@Irc.ky.gov

State Senator Tim Shaughnessy 19^{fh} Senate Dist.

584-1920

Police Chris Redman chiefhapd@insightbb.com Steve Skaggs sgthapd@insightbb.com Police Dispatch 574-5471 City Hall 1940-1/2 S. Hurstbourne Pkwy. 40220

499-2352

Next City Meeting:

Thursday, January 13

City Hall 7:30 pm Handicap ramp in place at back entrance.

Recycle Dates

January 18 February 1 & 15 (alternate Tuesdays)



Reminder for Backdoor Service Residents -

If driveways have ice on them the sanitation workers will not risk injury to pick up your sanitation. So if we have a prediction of ice and snow you might want to ask one of the young people in our neighborhood to take your trash to the street for you to insure it will be picked up.

From the Chief--

I look forward to a New Year of Good Cheer and Safety. Please remember to be a good BlockWatch member. If you see something - Say something. Hurstbourne Acres Police depends on our citizen partners to prevent crimes. As always my staff and I are available 24 hours a day to you.

Chief Christian Redman



One Inch? Park in Your Driveway—

Residents are reminded that any projected snow fall of 1" or more requires that vehicles be relocated from the street so that snow plows can do their job. All of the neighbors want safe streets during the snow so let's all do our part and park in our driveways.

Treasurer's Report – 1/13/11

Grand Total Cash & Investments [at meeting]
Warrants (bills paid) \$ 40,693.57

Property Taxes Rec'd 205 of 205

Minutes

December 9, 2010

The regular meeting of the City Commission was called to order at 7:30 PM on December 9, 2010 at the meeting room of the Hurstbourne Acres City Hall/Police Department, 1940 S. Hurstbourne Parkway, Louisville, Kentucky, with the following persons present:

Sean Fore, Mayor Marty Dunn, Commissioner Brent O. Hardin, Commissioner Jim Lynch, Commissioner Teresa Renninger, Commissioner John Price, Treasurer Steve Emery, Attorney Chris Redman, Police Chief Michael Bolten, City Clerk Peggy Kleier, Resident Leslie Dunn, Resident Teresa Myers, Resident Frank Kamenish, Resident Betty Hardin, Resident Don Smith, Resident Charles Pennington, Resident Jason Tretter, Resident Pearlie Woods, Resident Jeri Heck, Resident Ora Lee Osborne, Resident David Ayres, Resident Sally Price, Resident Karen Kuster, Resident Lenny Miles, Resident Marilyn Cummings, Resident Ron Walter, Resident

Minutes for Meeting on November 11, 2010

Commissioner Dunn made a motion to accept the minutes as published. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Renninger and passed without opposition.

Treasurer's Report

John Price read the treasurer's report for November, 2010 and copies were made available for all people in attendance. Commissioner Lynch made a motion to approve as read, which was seconded by Commissioner Dunn. The motion passed without opposition.

Warrants

The warrants for November, 2010 were then read by John Price, and copies were made available for all people in attendance. Commissioner Dunn made a motion to approve payment of the warrants, which was seconded by Commissioner Lynch. The warrants were approved unopposed.

Certificates of Achievement

In recognition of Police Chief Redman and Sergeant Skaggs' effort in obtaining accreditation for the Police Department, the City of Hurstbourne Acres presented both men with certificates of achievement.

Police Report

Police Chief Redman reported as follows:

- -235 police coverage hours from 11/11/10 to 12/9/10,
 - -2 arrests.
 - -3 citations.
 - -2 reports.
 - -3 accidents.
 - -11 traffic stops,
 - -455 police/public contacts

In other news, it was noted that the new striping is complete on the police vehicles. Also, a new video in-car camera system was awarded to our Police Department by Highway Safety in a raffle. This is valued at \$6000. As a safety tip during this holiday season, it was recommended that packages purchased be kept out of sight, and to always be aware of your surroundings. The Police Department expressed their thanks and appreciation for the work done over the years by outgoing Commissioners Dunn and Lynch.

Attorney's Report

Attorney Emery had nothing to report.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Police Police

Along with previous suggestions to keep packages hidden, particularly at this time of year, Commissioner Dunn recommended caution when disposing of boxes for large-ticket items. Regarding potential snow fall, residents were reminded that any projected snow fall of 1" or more requires that vehicles be relocated from the street so that snow plows can do their job. After a discussion about providing a Christmas bonus for our 3 police officers, Commissioner Hardin made a motion to give each officer \$100. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Renninger and passed without opposition. Finally, it was mentioned that the snow removal contract has been approved, same contract as last year.

Award to Police Commissioner Dunn

Mayor Fore presented Marty Dunn with his badge as Police Commissioner of Hurstbourne Acres, mounted on a plaque,

in appreciation of the many years of service he provided to this city.

Roads and Lighting

Commissioner Lynch advised of the vandalism to the Blowing Tree street sign. There was also mention of many of the pole lights malfunctioning in the city (burning during the day). It was reported that there is a discrepancy between LG&E and our records as to the number of light poles in our city. Finally, it was noted that for several years, LG&E has been billing the City of Hurstbourne for light poles actually belonging to the City of Hurstbourne Acres. How this will be resolved has not yet been determined.

Parks Commissioner

Commissioner Hardin reported that 1 of the 3 waste cans in the park needs to be emptied. No other news.

Sanitation

Commissioner Renninger advised that one house on Woodfield and one house on Haviland, both scheduled for backdoor service, were missed twice this past month. This is being corrected.

OLD BUSINESS

Miscellaneous

- -The leaf pickup is now complete and a bill should be provided shortly,
- -City computer has been repaired from a recent 'crash',
- -In reply to a suggestion for a change to the Christmas decorations, that can be adjusted during the budget process for the fiscal year beginning 7/1/11,
- -1st reading of the ordinance regarding alcohol consumption in the park has been postponed until next year,
- -Regarding the city project to provide residents with a way to dispose of old paint, household chemicals, etc., Mayor Fore has asked Police Chief to put together the details. Commissioner Hardin has received additional information suggesting the difficulty of going forward with this project.

<u>Thanks</u>

Mayor Fore expressed his thanks to this current group of commissioners for their dedication and hard work to make this city a better place to live.

There being no further business or discussion, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Michael Bolten, City Clerk



One Inch? Park in Your Driveway—

Residents are reminded that any projected snow fall of 1" or more requires that vehicles be relocated from the street so that snow plows can do their job. All of the neighbors want safe streets during the snow so let's all do our part and park in our driveways.